
POLICY (OUS) 27 
Hearing Officers, Appointment of  

 
 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

Repeal – This policy is inapplicable under the state’s new governance model. The University of Oregon 

and other public universities with institutional governing boards are no longer subject to administrative 

rule making. 

              

WEB SITE ADDRESS FOR THIS POLICY  

https://policies.uoregon.edu/content/hearings-officers-appointment  
              

RESPONSIBLE OFFICE 

For questions about this policy, please contact Office of the Senior Vice President and Provost at 541-

346-2023. 

              

ENACTMENT & REVISION HISTORY 

Inherited by the State Board of Higher Education on July 1, 2014. 

              

POLICY 

Should the president of the Board or the Chancellor believe that the interest of the Board would be served 

by having a hearing concerning the adoption, amendment, or repeal of an Administrative Rule conducted 

by a presiding officer instead of by the full Board, the one shall consult the other. If the president so 

authorizes, either of them may appoint a presiding officer to conduct the hearing. The presiding officer so 

designated shall conduct the hearing in accordance with the Attorney General's Model Rules of Procedure, 

Section 137-01-030. A report of the testimony and exhibits presented at the hearing shall be made to the 

Board at the time the matter is presented to the Board for action. 

               

NOTES 

https://policies.uoregon.edu/content/hearings-officers-appointment

